Federation of Primary Health Aotearoa New Zealand

Media Release 8 May 2018

Federation established and to be operational by 1 September 2018

The Establishment Board tasked with setting up the proposed Federation of Primary Health Aotearoa New Zealand met for the second time on Monday 7 May 2018 under the chairmanship of Dame Annette King.

"We are making great progress as an Establishment Board - which is a really good sign that we have the cross-sector commitment required to better support improved population health, reduced inequities and a more sustainable primary health sector." says Dame Annette King.

Following the announcement made on 20 February 2018 which confirmed the appointment of Dame Annette King as the chair of the Establishment Board, the latest meeting this week followed the inaugural meeting of the Establishment Board on 10 April 2018. During this week's meeting significant continued progress was made which included:

- Agreement of the Federation's initial Constitution
- Agreement of the Federation's governance structure
- Agreement to include a consumer voice
- Agreement of an action plan and timeline to become fully operational
- Agreement of the Federation's Vision Statement

The Purpose of the Federation will be to provide to provide national leadership on key issues affecting primary health in New Zealand. In particular the Federation will aim:

- a. To be the voice of primary health care for the health, well-being and benefit of all New Zealanders;
- b. To promote primary health to be the central function and main focus of New Zealand's health system;
- c. To promote, protect and improve the sustainability and interests of the primary health sector;
- d. To contribute to the development of health strategy, policy and implementations;
- e. To foster effective partnerships and collaborations;
- f. To pursue meaningful responses to the differences in health access and outcomes between different populations in New Zealand and to tackling these inequities:
- g. To promote primary health as being practical, scientifically sound, socially acceptable and enabled by technology;
- h. To embrace the principles of the Treaty of Waitangi by working in partnership, ensuring participation and, protecting the health of Maori;
- To ensure a consumer focus is applied to primary health policy and provision, with the inclusion of the consumer voice and being responsive to consumer needs:
- To acknowledge the specific needs and differences of our communities and the services required to support them; and,

k. To undertake such acts or matters as may be necessary or expedient for the purposes of the Federation or identical or conducive to the attainment of the purpose of the Federation.

The Federation's Vision Statement will be "Healthy Aotearoa. Great Primary Health Care".

Annette King continued on to say "We have a significant level of unity around the table and that has got to be good for the people of New Zealand."

The Federation's workplan will continue apace with the next formal meeting of the Establishment Board being scheduled for 25 May 2018.

ENDS

Further information can be obtained from:

Dame Annette King: contactable via Philip Grant, Interim Project Manager - Telephone 022 131 8393

Note to editors:

- 1. The members of the Establishment Board are confirmed as:
 - Dame Annette King, Independent chair
 - Dr Harley Aish, chair of ProCare Health Ltd
 - Dr Angus Chambers, chair of Christchurch PHO
 - Donovan Clarke, chief executive of Manaia Health PHO
 - Andrew Gaudin, chief executive of The Pharmacy Guild of New Zealand
 - Karen Guilliland, chief executive of The New Zealand College of Midwives
 - David Harrison, nursing director of East Health Trust PHO
 - Martin Hefford, chief executive of Compass Health
 - Susan Iverson, board member of Health Care Aotearoa
 - Hugh Kininmonth, chief executive of Hauraki PHO
 - · Jennifer Pelvin, chair of Allied Health Aotearoa New Zealand
 - Richard Townley, chief executive of the Pharmaceutical Society of New Zealand
 - Mark Vela, chief executive of Total Healthcare Charitable Trust PHO
 - Teresa Wall, board member of Ora Toa PHO
- 2. The latest agreed documentation will be available shortly on the Federation's interim website at www.fph.org.nz